Town of Millbury
Minutes of
Cemetery Commission Meeting
March 29, 2022
Walk Thru at Central Cemetery 4:00 PM

Present: Randy Mogren, Robert Roy, Carl Ward, Parks Foreman and Amy Paquette-Riordan.

The Cemetery Commissioners along with Carl Ward met at 4:00 pm and walked the grounds of the
Central Cemetery. The purpose of this visit was to address some concerns that DPW Director Keith
Caruso mentioned at the March 15, 2022 meeting. The Cemetery Commissioners along with the
assistance of Carl Ward decided to remove the road known as VFW Way. Once the road is removed 10t
Avenue will then be renamed as VFW Way. The Commissioners also decided that it would be best to
remove the roads known as 7" Avenue, 8" Avenue and 9™ Avenue. The roadway known as VFW Way
will be made into new graves and reserved for Veterans that may wish to purchase lots. The removal of
the three streets mentioned above will allow for more gravesites to be added at those locations.

Randy Mogren also made a motion to remove the decaying wooden stockade fence behind section 8.
Bob Roy seconded the motion. Carl informed the Commissioners that they will begin to remove that
fencing this week starting at the end of section 8 closest to St. Brigid’s Cemetery where the worse
sections are and work to the end nearest the shed.

While at the cemetery a few areas of complaints were looked over. Carl informed the Commissioners
that as soon as the weather warms up they will start tending to the graves that need loam and seed, the
graves that have sunken from the weather and the cold among other tasks.

ADJOURNMENT

Bob Roy called for adjournment at 4:45 pm and Randy Mogren agreed.

Respectfully prepared by Amy Paguette-Riordan,
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